

From: Sumner, Dave, K1ZZ
Sent: Thu 9/13/2007 11:03 AM
To: Gardenias Carl (SM, ORG)
Cc: Frenaye, Tom (Dir, NE); Frahm, Bruce (Dir, Midwest); Leggette, Henry (Dir, Delta); Harrison, Joel (President)
Subject: Disqualification
Carl:

 

On Wednesday, September 5 you were ordered by the ARRL Ethics and Elections Committee to circulate a correction of erroneous infomation that had been distributed on September 1 from gardenias@verizon.net. You were ordered to send a specific text to everyone who had received the incorrect information, i.e. to everyone on the distribution list of the message that had come to the committee's attention and to anyone else to whom it may have been sent.

 

You acknowledged receipt of this message.

 

There being no sign of your compliance, on Friday, September 7 I instructed you to send me a copy of the email complying with the committee's orders. Your only reply was to send, a few minutes later, "OK on Monday we are at the convention"

 

Since that time there has been no communication from you, nor has any evidence of your compliance with the committee's orders been received.

 

As you were previously advised, candidates' statements "must be truthful and not misleading, which matters will be conclusively determined by the Election Committee." The standard of truth applies to all mailings by a candidate. The email that was sent on your behalf on September 1 violated this standard, as documented in my September 5 message. You failed to follow the instructions of the Ethics and Elections Committee to make a timely correction, although you had ample opportunity to do so. 

 

Accordingly, I have been instructed by the Ethics and Elections Committee to advise you that you have been disqualified as a candidate for the office of Director of the Southwestern Division. Your name will not appear on the ballot. Being the only eligible candidate, Dick Norton, N6AA has been declared re-elected.

 

David Sumner, K1ZZ

Secretary, ARRL

For the Ethics and Elections Committee

 

